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Tinkers Bridge Residents’ Association
DATE 28th September 2023
Present: Deanna Norris (Secretary), John Orr (Chair), Janet Day, Edward Heinzelmann, David Lee (IT), Terry Weller, Derek Weller, Heather Paterson.
Apologies: April Rennie, Kirsty Rennie, Neasham Galloway, Rosemary O’Day, Ron Ellis, Cliff Green, Sian Lewis.  
Guest: No Guests. 
	
	
	Action by whom

	1
	Welcome
John opened the meeting and welcomed every one, apologies were announced. 
	

	2
	Minutes of the previous meeting
Previous minutes were passed around and signed off. 
	

	3
	Introduction of guests
No Guests 
	

	4
	Chairs’ Report

John attended a RoRE meeting, phase one of Netherfield is progressing, everything else is ticking along. John has also been attending the Community fridge & Larder. 
	

	5
	Treasurers Report
 General £1470.16
Environmental £198.13

Seaside £-187.87 – We need to find the difference for this as it was used from Environmental and it was to be fundraised and replaced. 

Café/Fridge/Larder/Warm Room £252.28

John proposed that we just write this off and cover the balance ourselves
	Agreed
by all

	6
	Christmas / Santa Sleigh / Halloween / Funding
We need to apply for funding for selection boxes. Deanna asked the meeting to agree so it could be logged in the minutes for these to be applied for.

Kevin at WCC asked if we wanted the Santa sleigh on the 16th Dec, 6pm. Deanna, April and Kirsty have briefly spoken and we weren’t keen on a Santa tour this year due to the amount of work last year and the toll it took on us. We would like to do a Santa’s Grotto. Dave raised concern about it being hard to hand out selection boxes with us not doing street by street. Deanna said that we could just make the cards and selection boxes un personalised with no names and no numbers so these could be handed to any child on the day. Dave asked if we could do a Santa tour with no volunteers so people still see Santa then follow on at the grotto. More to be discussed at the next meeting. 
Halloween, we did agree previously to not apply for funding, we are working with Fare Share and Food Connect to get pumpkins etc. Saturday 28th we will be doing pumpkin tasting and pumpkin carving along side the Community Fridge and Café, 9-11am.
Tuesday 31st for Halloween, Disco, Facepainting, Hot dogs, 5-7pm.
Half Term 23rd-27th – Find the villain on social media. 

Sarah will be doing the Trick or Treat map again this year, confirmed by Heather. 
	Agreed

by all

	7
	Environmental Report 

Not much to report, Terry and Derek have stood down a little bit, there are mainly looking after the planters in the community garden and tidying the general parts of the estate. Ron hasn’t been seen, to see if there are any issues raised or things been done. 
	

	8
	Suez, Teething Problems / Fly Tipping 
Deanna mentioned she thinks Suez have done well to start. Just to note, they have been collection bin bags that are excess to the wheelie bins to start us off, going forward these WILL NOT be collected if they aren’t in the wheelie bins, if the lids aren’t closed, they will not take them. This will start to be reported as fly tipping if people to not start to follow the rules. Bigger families can apply for an extra bin if needed. 
	

	9
	Warm Room Starting Back Up / Name 
Our community meal restarts next week, 5th of October, we have been advised that we have to have ‘Warm Room’ in the name still so that when the Warm room funding comes back around from MKCC we would then still be elidable for this. 
We also are not allowed to advertise any charge for a meal, we can put up posters on the day for donations. 

The warm room with be Thursdays 5-7pm.

Heather said that she cannot afford to do a dessert weekly this time around, if they are funding or costs covered Heather will be happy to do them again. 
	

	10
	Lights behind the meeting place
April has been reporting the lights behind the meeting place, along side the back of the meeting place and along to the underpass towards Charles Warren School. MKCC are saying at the moment these aren’t a priority to be changed as there are other lights in the area. This is a hazard and is unsafe with the winter months approaching and it getting darker earlier. 
Deanna advised about the ‘What Three Words’ app/website, this can be used to find your exact location, this can be used for Council reference, when calling an ambulance or anything really. 
	

	11
	 Quiz Night at Simpson Hall for Community Fridge 

Saturday night 30th September, there is a quiz night being held at Simpson Village Hall all money raised will be going to Tinkers Bridge Community Fridge. Deanna, Heather and Janet have made cakes to be sold at the event. 
	

	12
	A.O.B.
Dave spoke about the meeting place at Galley Hill having their meeting place taken away, 5 people spoke against it but it needs 21 signatures to call in a decision, these were obtained and the call in has occurred. They will need around £5K for the next stage – Judicial review. John mentioned that our meeting place ownership changed to WCC so it is now within the parish not with MKCC. 

MKCC have had a high level of complaints against them, they have now changed the way they accept complaints. On the main website there is one section for complaints and compliments now and you would need to go into the same section of the website for both. 
The TBRA have a printer, this was purchased for doing a monthly newsletter printed regularly. This no longer gets printed and our printing need has dropped drastically as there isn’t a huge need for printing now. The running costs for ink/toner is really high and as it stands, will take a lot of our money up to replace the set of these. The cost is high because
It has 10,000 side capacity (13,000 if black), an email from Dave was sent in 2020 stating that print copies went up from 6p per side to 10p per side. Janet recently obtained a quote for printing, so it would also be worth checking the cost of printing per side on that. 

John asked to open up discussion on what we would like to do with this going forward, Dave has said if this isn’t being used anymore, he would like the space back and the printer gone from his home. 

We do have enough ink for around 5000 copies / prints before it runs out. It has been suggested that we use the printer until the ink gets a bit lower and the make a decision nearer the time as a group. 

Deanna asked Dave to make a diary or monitor what’s used between now and then so we have information available to make a decision on. 

Dave suggested that he is occasionally asked to use the printer, we could do some public printed for the residents and charge a fee per page. John said he was not keen on this idea as them we will become more printing and it will take up a lot of personal time for the people involved. We can still do this for the one-off odd job. 

John requested that Kirsty as Treasurer looks into prices per page and what we would charge for this. 
	Agreed

By all

	13
	Date of next meeting 
26th October 2023
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